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	December 5, 2011
	

	
	
	BRUCE NORTON
U.S. ARMY CORP OF ENGINEERS
LA CROSSE RESIDENT OFFICE
1114 SOUTH OAK STREET
LA CRESCENT, MN 55947-1338
	

	
	
	Re: Bridge Replacement & RipRap Replacement
Project: ID 5783-03-00
Termini: Village of Gays Mills
Dellamater Hollow Cr & Kickappo Br
STH 131
      Crawford County
	



The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is currently developing plans for proposed highway improvements to State Highway 131 (STH 131) in Crawford County.

Project Details
The proposed improvement project is located on STH 131 in Crawford County within the village limits of Gays Mills, WI.   The existing bridge replacement structure is located 1.2 miles north of the intersection of STH 171 with STH 131 in Gays Mills.  Structure B-41-0618 is a single span steel deck girder bridge that is 24 feet in length.  The structure is constructed on wood abutments and was constructed in 1939.  This existing structure is currently experiencing section loss to 4 of the wood pilings on the south abutment.  The bridge deck was also seeing 25 percent delaminating back in 2005.  The existing bridge deck with is substandard (30’) and should be brought up to standards (36’).  The proposed structure will be constructed with the use of a bypass structure adjacent to the existing structure to accommodate traffic during construction.   

Additionally with this project, there will be the placement of riprap along a bridge pier (scour hole) that was lost during the flooding in 2007 & 2008.   This is located at the bridge structure over the Kickapoo River in Gays Mills on STH 171.   

A project location map indicating the individual project site locations is attached.

The bridge replacement project is located in T10N-R4W Section 22, Crawford County and the bridge maintenance (riprap placement) project is located in T10N-45W Section 28.

The construction is currently scheduled for summer of 2014.

If you have any questions regarding information in this letter or on the proposed improvement project on STH 131 you can contact me at (608)789-5703 or by email at thomas.oldenburg@dot.wi.gov

Sincerely,
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Thomas D. Oldenburg
Project Leader
WisDOT – Southwest Region
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